## Covington Quilters Guild

## General Meeting Minutes November 1st, 2012

## **Business Items:**

The meeting was opened at 7 pm, by **Debi Mashak** who welcomed everyone and the meeting was started.

Our helper for the evening, Jaelyn George, passed out turkey eyes for our Thanksgiving project.

Each member was then asked to write down a little known fact about themselves that **Nicole Sedgewick** entered into her computer for a game later on in the meeting.

**Joanne Lee** moved to approve the September minutes and **Kathy Roberts** seconded. The October minutes passed unanimously as well.

**Treasurer's Report**: The treasurer's report was provided on each table. The beginning bank balance was \$7036.48. The ending bank balance was \$4423.82 and the ING balance was \$3607.83. The last page of the treasurer reports included a register report showing each check that was written or deposited. Please see **Lori George** if you have any further questions.

We still need someone or a group of people to volunteer to take over the food/drink responsibility that **Karin Wheeler** was in charge of. If nobody signs up for this, we won't have any refreshments at the meetings.

The Taylor Bridge quilts were delivered which included 24 quilts and 106 pillowcases! That's absolutely amazing!! Other items that were delivered were children's clothing, sheets and food. The person in charge of distribution would like to give each family at least 2 quilts.

**Debi** reviewed some of the survey results. Due to filling out the survey, **Peggy Strain's** name was drawn at random and she won a prize!

Badge Prize Winner: Helen Dufur

**Newsletter: Joan Calvery** does a fabulous job on the newsletter each month! To ensure that our members are taking advantage of this wonderful benefit, we will be asking a question each month based on the newsletter and there will be a prize involved!

**New Board**: President: **Debbie Mashak**, Vice President: **Kathy Scott**, Treasurer: **Lori George**, Secretary: **Cheryl George**, Member At Large: **Nicole Sedgewick** & 2<sup>nd</sup> Member at Large: **Carol Cowan**. **Kim Heymann** moved to approve the new board and **Julie Lund** seconded. The guild as a whole voted in the new board members.

The Guild as a whole spent some time playing a get to know each other game that was a lot of fun! Thanks to the board for putting that together!

## **Guild Programs & Other:**

**2014 Raffle Quilt: Joanne Lee** needs assistance putting kits together to distribute out to get the quilt top started. Wed 11/14/12 from 10-1 will be a workshop for the raffle quilt.

**What's New at Taylor Creek**: Please reference the Taylor Creek Quilt Studio newsletter or reach out to **Joanne Lee**. 425-432-8277 or <a href="mailto:snowkittens">snowkittens</a> <a href="mailto:designs@msn.com">designs@msn.com</a>

HUGS: The next workshop will be 11/10/12 at Lori George's house from 10-4. The address is available in the

member phonebook. Please bring your own lunch and come enjoy a day of sewing! The Seafair Pirates holiday treasure chest reached out to our Guild in need of some quilts to be donated to families in at Christmas time. We will be working on this project at the next HUGS workshop. The jelly roll race from the Oct workshop produced 11 quilt tops!

BOM: The pattern for next month is a scrappy mountain! The winner for October was Sandy Hayes.

**Raffle Tickets**: **Kathy Trovesi** is the chair of the raffle tickets. Please see **Kathy** if you are interested in selling some tickets. Recently a lot of members have been taking raffle tickets individually to sell.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl George